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27 August 2018
Dear Parent/Carer

Welcome back to our new school session.  I hope you have enjoyed a lovely summer with your families.  One week in and we’ve had a great start.  Our new pupils are getting to know the campus and finding their way about.  Those I’ve had the pleasure to speak to so far are sharing how they are enjoying school, meeting new teachers, moving from lesson to lesson and sharing how quickly the days pass.  I was delighted when some S1 pupils greeted me with not a ‘Hello’ but ‘Hola Señora Milne’, as asked by their Modern Languages Teacher.  Thanks to all pupils and staff who have helped the new pupils settle in throughout their first week.
Many of our senior pupils have excelled in their exams and again almost all school leavers are now in a range of apprenticeships, employment or are preparing to start their college or university courses.  We wish them all the very best in their next steps beyond school.
I am delighted to share that we have recruited staff to almost all our vacancies and welcome to our team:- 

Mrs D Wilson

Teacher of Mathematics

Mr S Kilerci

Teacher of Modern Languages (starts 10 September)

Mrs L Gillan

Teacher of Modern Studies


Mr J Mayo

Teacher of PE


Mr S Cahill

Teacher of Computing


Mrs L Hunter

Teacher of Music


Mrs J MacRae
PT Faculty of Science  (starts 3 September)

Mr I Gilliland

Teacher of ASL


Mr C McKay

Teacher of ASL


Mrs S Mackrell
PSA

We also welcome supply teachers, Mrs I Stephen (Business), Mr R Eadon (Computing), Mr M Recomio (Drama). Mrs F Capocci (Drama), Dr H MacPherson (Biology) Mrs G Barclay (ASL) and Mr D Mackenzie (ASL) who are covering vacancies.
We congratulate Mr Stuart Cookson who has been appointed to the post of DHT, Mrs L Taylor who has been appointed to PT Faculty Business and Computing, Mrs A Shearer who has been appointed to Acting PT Faculty of PE/Health (part time) and Mrs V Williams, Mr G Scott and Mrs D Gerrie who have been appointed as Principal Teachers of Guidance for Craigievar, Kildrummy and the new House respectively. 
Last session we actively sought the views of all pupils, parents, staff and individuals, organisations and agencies who work with the school, on ‘What matters most for all our young people?’.  From this feedback we have refreshed our school values and I am pleased to share that our five core values are now
Honesty
Hard work
Ambition
Respect
Kindness

These will be at the heart of our daily work and life of the school, celebrated when things are going well and referred to when things are not going so well and improvements need to be made.  
On Tuesday 21 August, we began the term with a whole school assembly where for the first time pupils sat as a group in their ‘New Guidance House’, alongside the other three Houses.  Thanks to all pupils and parents for their help in ‘populating’ this new house group. Over the coming weeks we will be consulting on the name of the House and its pupils will be thinking about the House colour and mascot.  

Our school continues to grow and we have another busy year ahead.  We have a great new team of staff and an ambitious Senior Pupil Leadership Team supported by a team of eight Senior Prefects, committed to working hard for our pupils and their school and willing to give their time to make a difference across our community.  
On the following page, please find the dates of key events taking place this term and the term dates calendar for session 2018-19. 
With your ongoing support, I look forward to this being another very successful session where we acknowledge and celebrate the many achievements of our youngsters. I wish you and your families all the very best for the year ahead.

Yours sincerely 
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Moira Milne
Head Teacher


Key Dates This Term
Wednesday 5 September 2018 
– Tempest Photographer in school 

Friday 21 September 2018 
– Sponsored Walk (reserve date 28/9/18)

Wednesday 3 October 2018 
– S1 Parents’ Evening

Wednesday 10 October 2018 
– Alford Academy Careers Evening 6 to 8 pm. All pupils and parents welcome. Further information will follow, but if any parents would like to take a stand at the event to promote their business and/or provide advice on careers within their field, please contact Caroline McIver for more information (caroline.mciver@aberdeenshire.gov.uk)
Term Dates Session 2018/19
	Monday 20 August 2018

	In-Service Day – school closed to pupils

	Tuesday 21 August 2018


	Start of Term 1 (pupils)

	Friday 12 October 2018


	End of Term 1 (pupils)

	15-26 October 2018


	October holidays

	Monday 29 October 2018


	Start of Term 2 (pupils)

	12-13 November 2018


	In-Service Days – school closed to pupils

	Friday 21 December 2018


	End of Term 2

	24 Dec 2018 - 4 January 2019


	Christmas holidays

	Monday 7 January 2019


	Start of Term 3

	Friday 8 February 2019


	Occasional Day  – school closed to pupils

	Monday 11 February 2019


	Mid Term holiday

	12-13 February 2019


	In-Service Days – school closed to pupils

	Friday 29 March 2019


	End of Term 3

	1 - 12 April 2019


	Easter holidays

	Monday 15 April 2019


	Start of Term 4

	Friday 19 April 2019
	Good Friday holiday – school closed

	Monday 6 May 2019


	May Day holiday – school closed

	Monday 3 June 2019


	Occasional Day – school closed to pupils

	Friday 5 July 2019


	End of Term 4

	8 July-16 August 2019


	Summer holidays
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